Approved

Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING – June 26, 2017

Members Present: Michele Cormier, John Turner and Lauren Bradley Linda Dupont Guests – Mike Beckett and Jake Ottolini from Go Solar

The meeting began at 7 PM. Minutes of the June 12, 2017 meeting were reviewed and signed.

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:

Mike Beckett and Jake Ottolini came before the Board of Selectmen to review the "Discover Solar New Hampshire Program", that Go Solar is offering to select communities in the North Country. This would include sending information to the residents of Randolph about this program including a letter from the Town. It was decided, the Town would not offer a letter, but Go Solar may hold an informational meeting using the Cross Meeting room to present their program to interested residents. As stated in the Town's Land Use Ordinance, Go Solar may place yard signs along the road to direct people to the meeting.

Lauren stated that the opening of the Ravine House Pool has been completed by John Scarinza and his crew.

Chief Dana Horne has requested to have the front of the Municipal Building powerwashed. A buildup of mold has developed and should be addressed. John Turner will speak to Kevin about getting this done.

Larry Jenkins has expressed reservations regarding the position of Trustee of the Trust Funds and has asked to be replaced. Michele Cormier has spoken to Beverly Jadis about taking on this position. Michele Cormier made a motion to appoint Beverly Jadis Trustee of the Trust Funds. John Turner seconded the motion. All agreed.

Selectmen meetings for the months of July and August will begin at 7:30PM, with no meeting to be held on July 24th due to scheduling conflicts. The regular times and meetings will resume in September.

Lauren Bradley is continuing to reach out to Time Warner Cable (Spectrum) regarding the contract with the Town of Randolph, seeking better service to the residents of the town and reasonable availability of the service to residents located at the end of the line.

John Turner updated the board on the GRS Committee on the Withdrawal Feasibility Study. The next meeting will be held in the middle of July and the committee has invited the State Education Boards Attorney to speak with them.

Police Chief Alan Lowe, Fire Chief Dana Horne, Lauren Bradley, Jim Hunt and Kevin Rousseau attended the Portland Pipeline emergency response seminar held in Shelburne.

Michele Cormier moved to adjourn at 8:00 PM. All agreed.

Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen